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Joseph Prutch

From: Erik Huston <cobrochure@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, April 27, 2023 4:45 PM
To: Joseph Prutch
Subject: Response to Project #PLLD20230074
Attachments: Response to 1840 SW Knoll Avenue Project.docx

Hi Joe,  
 
Please review our objection to Project #PLLD20230074. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Erik & Michelle Huston 

 CAUTION: External Email. Use caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or responding to this email.  



April 27, 2023 
 
 
City of Bend 
Planning Division 
PO Box 431 
Bend OR 97709 
 
RE:  Project Number:  PLLD20230074 
Location:  1840 SW Knoll Avenue Bend OR 97702 
Staff Reviewer:  Joe Prutch, Assistant Planner, 541-323-8518, jprutch@bendoregon.gov 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
We are contesting the partition of the lot because it violates the CC&Rs of the neighborhood. 
 
We object to the partition/project because: 
 

1.) It violates section 3.16 of the CC&Rs for the Overturf Butte subdivision, which state 
that only one single family residence shall be constructed or placed on any lot.  

2.) It was communicated to us by the General Contractor that the partition was being 
requested so that even more dwellings could be built; to include a 3-story building in 
the steeped front yard.  CC&R section 3.16 states that buildings are not to exceed 2 
stories in height. 

3.) This owner is currently in the process of building a 3-story house (in violation of 
section 3.16) and a duplex behind the existing home on said property.  Per the 
Contractor, in addition to those units they want to build several more for a total of 7 
dwellings on 2 lots.   

4.) We are also concerned about the impact this proposed development will have on 
parking as we live on a narrow dead-end street.  The increased traffic could easily add 
another 14+ cars parked on the street. 
 

We all understand the need for additional housing in Bend however by partitioning the lots, 
it allows them to build 8 dwellings. This apartment-like compound is not in keeping with the 
RS zoned single family home neighborhood we bought into 20 years ago.  The CC&Rs were 
written to protect our neighborhood from this type of development.  The overall project will 
create a precedent for additional rental units and change the neighborhood from owner-
occupied to rentals resulting in a decrease in home values.  We recognize it is a business for 
the developer but we live here. It is unconscionable that the City would allow the owner to 
build essentially a rental ranch in an established residential neighborhood with CC&Rs.  As 
such we want to be assured that all the criteria have been met for this project and that the 
City of Bend has taken all the steps necessary to ensure the least impact on neighborhood.    
 
Sincerely, 
 
Erik and Michelle Huston 
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